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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE

6 JUNE 2018
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball (Town Clerk)
Recreation Grounds & Open Space

Purpose of Report

To update members on various Recreation Ground/Open Space Matters
1. County Ground 
a. Plans have been reviewed and presented to the Planning Authority for approval (details attached)
b. A Major Variation has been submitted to amend the opening hours as discussed previously
2. Monkmoor Recreation Ground
a. The All Weather Pitch is now coming to its shelf life and consideration needs to be given to developing a specification for the All-Weather Pitch, Fencing & Lighting as a collective tender specification.  The Town Council already holds a sink fund of £120k for the development of this site.  Informal quotes have been received that can be discussed at the meeting
b. Tennis Shropshire has won a British Tennis Awards for its tennis programme at Monkmoor Recreation Ground.  The venue has also been named Midlands Region Community Venue of the year 2017.  Tennis Shropshire are looking to run the programme again this summer and hope to attract more than the 85 people who took part last summer.  Last year Tennis Shropshire subsidised the scheme to the value of £3438 including promotion and coaching costs and have asked whether the Town Council might be in a position to share the costs this summer.  It should be noted that the courts were all provided at no cost.
3. Castlewalk Recreation Ground 
a. Updated costings and time frames for developing a DDA compliant footpath across Castlewalk Recreation Ground towards the Riverside Meadow Development Site.  The Project Officer shall provide costings and timescales.
b. Agreements to register the path on the Definitive Map have been signed and forwarded to Shropshire Council.  Full registration is awaiting discussions and agreements on the adoption of the footpath within the development site.
4. Dana Footpath
The specification for the footpath was prepared and sent out to those on Shropshire Council’s Preferred Contractor List.  Value Engineering has been undertaken and is within the allocated budget.  A date for construction is still awaited.
5. Pride Hill 
The Town Clerk & Operations Manager have attended a number of meetings to discuss street furniture for the soon to be refurbished pedestrian zone.  A specification more in keeping with the aspirations for the town was agreed and street furniture costed, the likelihood of which will be above budget.  Examples of the street furniture options is being sourced from the preferred supplier.  Members are asked to consider whether the Town Council may be mindful to contribute towards any shortfall.
6. Environmental Classroom 
The Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager and the Countryside & Greenspace Team Leader has met with representatives of Headfirst Education to discuss the potential of developing an Environmental Classroom on one of the Town Council’s Countryside Sites.  The preferred location is Mousecroft Pool and proposals are appended to this report for members’ consideration.

7. Dark Lane Play Area
Members are to note the refurbishment of the Dark Lane Play Area, following a successful project involving local school children and the Local Councillor.  It has also been noted that this area seems a location for many dog walkers and the incidence of dog fouling left on site is a cause for concern.  This has been raised with the Dog Warden at Shropshire Council
8. Sutton Estate
Councillor Gillam has requested consideration be given to the installation of a Bus Shelter on the corner of Primrose Drive and Sutton Road.  Previously the bus would travel around Primrose Drive, but now the bus turns right onto Adams Ridge towards Rocke Street before going onto Old Potts Way.  The service is now a 30-minute service.  The Operations Manager shall provide details of comments from Highways Engineers and costs for the installation of a new Bus Shelter.  It should however be noted that the Town Council currently only budgets for the cleansing and maintenance of existing bus shelters and not new bus shelters.  The Finance & General Purpose Committee would have to source a budget for such installation.
